TO:
Committee on Academic Programs

FROM:
Steering  Committee

RE:
Proposed Changes in Counselor Education Program
DATE:
October 6, 2009
Background:
Currently, the Department of Counselor Education offers a 48-credit Master of Arts in Counseling (with a Community Counseling option) accredited by the Council for the Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs (CACEP).  Because of changes in CACREP standards, the Community Counseling option will need to meet a 60-credit standard to maintain its accreditation.  In response to the new standards, a revised 60-credit program has been developed and approved by the  School of Education curriculum committee and dean.  
The Steering Committee has received the attached letter and proposal about these program revisions from Mark Woodford, Chair of the Department of Counselor Education.  In it, he mentions that the proposal had been reviewed by the Graduate Program Council and had been forwarded by GPC to last year’s chair of CAP, but without a charge from the Steering Committee.

Charge:

Based upon Dr. Woodford’s letter, the Steering Committee charges the Committee on Academic Programs to review the attached proposal, which represents a substantive change in a degree program.  We ask CAP to determine whether the changes as proposed are consistent with College policies and processes.  
Timeline:  

The Steering Committee requests that CAP complete this charge by the end of November, 2009.  Because the proposed curriculum revision does not have an impact upon programs outside of the Department of Counselor Education, the full three-step process of governance requiring testimony is not required, although CAP still has the option of seeking testimony if it feels that is appropriate.
